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This week’s attendance  

superstars are: 

FSM - 96% 

2M - 99% 

3L - 99% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner 
is: 

Blake 1L 

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  2565 

Morrison =  2476 

Welton =  2215 

 

PE Stars 
This week’s winners 
are: 

Teddy 1H 

Leo 3B 

Christian Value: Kindness  Learning Behaviour:  Resilience    Worship Theme:  Kindness:  All Are Welcome 

We have all had a lovely week at school although we have missed many of the 
Year 4 children who have been in Aylmerton. Do have a look on our website at 
the Twitter feed to see how much fun they have been having in Norfolk. 
 

We have a few more cases of Covid in school this week. We have sent letters to the parents of 
those children we know were close contacts as schools are now asked to send advice emails or 
letters although Test and Trace remain responsible for making contact. As always we urge every-
one to be vigilant in checking for symptoms: a high temperature, a new, continuous cough and/or 
a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste. We also have a group of children who have Chick-
enpox so please be vigilant for this especially if your child is in EYFS. 
 
Next week we will be sending two important emails. One will be outlining our intention to try and 
invite parents into school for Christmas performances by EYFS and Year 2. Although we will have 
to look at the Covid situation nearer the time we are hoping to be able to offer 2 tickets per 
child  enabling us to halve the number of people we usually have in the audience. We also hope 
that Key Stage 2 and Year 1 will be able to invite parents to Carol Concerts. It just seems so long 
since we were able to have parents in school so we are going to do all we can, we have really 
missed seeing so many of you in school. 
 
We will also be sending an email about Remembrance day poppies. This year we have been asked 
to sell poppies for the Royal British Legion. These will be sold in year groups and we will need to 
ask for exact coinage. We will send you a list of the items available and suggested donations next 
week. 
 
Finally could I just remind everyone that we ask that you only supply water in your children’s 
drinking bottle. This is both for health reasons and limits the difficulties encountered when hav-
ing to clean up after spillage of juice drinks. 

.   

 

We are delighted to welcome Kim Bale 

who has joined the office team as our 

new Finance Assistant. 

Flu Immunisation 

  

The nurses will be visiting the school on 

MONDAY 6th DECEMBER 2021 

If you would like your child/children to 

receive the nasal flu vaccination please 

complete the online consent form via 

the link below.  

The school code is LE138358 

https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/

Forms/Flu 

 

As part of the Thank 

You movement for the cen-

tenary commemorations 

we will be selling Poppies and other 

items in school from Tuesday 2nd 

November. Suggested contributions 

are from 50P to £1.50. 

School Photographs 

Wednesday 3rd November  

Braiswick Photography will be com-

ing to take individual photos only. 

We are really sorry but sibling groups 

before and during school are not 

going to be possible this year. 

 

https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 

 

03.11.2021 School Photographs 

04.11.2021 Foundation 2022 virtual 

open sessions 4pm & 6pm 

06.12.2021 Flu Immunisations 

17.12.2021 Last day of term 

 

 

 
 

Year 6 
Rosie and Freddie 

Year 5 
Amelie 
Year 4 

Nahla, Grace and William 
Year 3 

Zachary 
Year 2 

Lottie, Isaac and Olivia 
Year 1 

Teddy, Mya, Ollie and Elise 
EYFS 
Fleur 

Year 6—A Child’s War 

 
This week, Year 6 began their new topic ‘A Child’s War’. Over the next 
eight weeks, the children are going to learn all about how World War II im-
pacted the everyday lives of British civilians from finding out about the 
Blitz to considering what it would have been like to have been evacuated. 

As part of our ‘Engage’, we spent 
an afternoon this week exploring 
what life might have been like for 
a child at the beginning of World 
War II. Outside, we played games 
popular at the time: children hop-

scotched their way down the playground; per-
formed clapping rhymes at immense speeds; chased 
hoops round and round; and challenged themselves 
to see how many children they could have skipping 
under one rope! 

Back in the classroom, we learnt about air raid 
drills. It was explained to children that due to fear of 
aerial bombing from the German Luftwaffe, chil-
dren in 1939 would have practiced sheltering under 
their desks when the air raid siren sounded. After a 

few practises, classes had the air raid drill completed in a 
mere 6 seconds! 

We are really looking forward to 
the rest of our topic and learning 
lots more about World War II. 
 

 
Fundraising 

Christmas Cards 
 

Just a reminder that all orders need 

to be placed by 6th November. 

Thank you for your  support. 
On Thursday 14th October, some of 
our children took part in the Har-
borough Cross-Country races. The 
course was challenging and demand-

ing but our little athletes thrived through the hills, 
mud, tall grass and bushes to the glorious finishing line. It was such a 
pleasure to see the determination, resilience and dedication on the chil-
dren's faces as well as the happiness and sense of achievement upon 

completion. A massive well done to all  the par-
ticipants and congratulations to Shaylan who 
finished in the top 10. A huge thank you also to 
the parents for taking their children to the 
event.                              Mr Kostecki 
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